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“District Details”“District Details”“District Details”“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Elwood    

♦   Athletic Complex Update…  

The Board of Education held a special meeting on Sep-
tember 19 to begin finalizing the details pertaining to the 
site plan for the athletic complex project.  The engineers 
and architects will take the information provided and 
spend the next few months creating updated drawings 
and revised cost estimates.  Once the updated drawings 
and new budget estimates are complete, the board will 
then spend some time finalizing all construction docu-
ments.  The goal is to have detailed drawings ready for 
the bid process during the winter months so that the ma-
jority of the construction work can get started in early 
spring.  If all goes well, especially the weather, there is a 
potential that the new football field will be ready by next 
fall.   

 

At this time, the crops have been harvested from the project site and our first goal is 
to complete the grading work and installation of storm sewer yet this fall.  Site grad-
ing and storm sewer plans are currently out for review and bid by contractors.  Bids 
for this first phase of work will be collected and opened on October 8th and the 
school board will meet on October 10th to award contracts.  Once the contractors for 
the fall work can get equipment mobilized, we anticipate dirt work will begin toward 
the end of October.   

 

♦ Parent Notification System is ready for use…  

Last school year the Treynor Board of Education approved a contract with Black-
board Connect to provide a Parent Notification System to our patrons.  The Parent 
Notification System allows Treynor School officials to communicate school cancella-
tions, early dismissals, emergency information, activity schedule changes and gen-
eral notices or announcements to parents in a more efficient method.  Fortunately, 
due to the unseasonable weather, we did not have to use the system very often last 
year.   

 

Blackboard Connect will be in place again during the 2012-13 school year and of-
fers the widest possible range of communication options to reach parents when it 
matters most.  Parents can access their account through the school district website 
to sign up and select multiple methods for receiving notifications from the school 
(direct phone calls with recorded voice messages, text messages, emails, text-to-
speech, TTY, Facebook, Twitter, and RSS).  Directions for updating your family ac-
count can be found by going to the Treynor School District website 
(www.treynorschools.org), clicking on the TECH SUPPORT tab, the ARTICLES tab, 
and finally PHONE NOTIFICATION PORTAL INFO.  We hope you find this service 
beneficial. 

Dirt work is anticipated 

to begin for the new 

athletic complex to-

ward the end of October 



Page 2 

 

Newsletter 

“District Details”“District Details”“District Details”“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Elwood    

♦ School Board Update…  

Iowa public schools are recognized as among the best in the country. One foundation for that quality is the 
passion and commitment of community leaders serving on public school boards. These locally elected commu-
nity volunteers personify the value Iowans place on excellence in education.  When you get a chance, please 
thank your local school board members for the time and effort they contribute each year.   

 

The Treynor school board members for 2012-13 are:  Jerry Hempel, Sally Myers, Gary Funkhouser, Dave 
Paulsen and Randy Young.  On September 10th the board conducted their organizational meeting and elected 
officers for the year.  Mr. Paulsen was elected to serve as President and Mr. Hempel will serve as Vice-
President.    

 

School board meetings will be held on the second Monday of each month beginning at 6:30 p.m.  Meetings are 
held at the high school and are open to the public.  Courtesy agendas are posted on the Treynor Community 
School’s webpage, in the Treynor Post Office and published in the Gazette.  The official agenda for each meet-
ing is posted in the Superintendent’s office. 

 

As always, THANK YOU for supporting the Treynor students and staff! 

 

Go Cardinals! 

 

Mr. Elwood 

CASH FOR STUDENTS 

The “Cash for Students” program has begun.  Hy-Vee cash register receipts dated from 
September 1 through December 31, 2012 will be collected in the Elementary, Middle 
School and High School offices.  Hy-Vee gives back $1.00 for every $200 spent in any of 
the fourteen Omaha and Council Bluffs locations up to a maximum of $2,000.  Over 
$403,000 in much needed funds has been donated to area schools as a result of this pro-
gram.  All of our proceeds go to the Athletic Booster Club.  Remember to save your re-
ceipts and turn them in to any of the school offices! 

@ TREYNORNATION ON TWITTER 

If you are unavailable and are unable to attend varsity events at Treynor High School, you can 
follow the highlights on @TreynorNation on Twitter. 
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We have gotten off to a fantastic start here at the elementary!  September gave our students 
the opportunity to experience many different activities which included:  Cards for Success & 
Morning Math drawings, 1-V Class of the Month Pizza Party, GHAEA Hearing Screenings, 
Pottawattamie County Conservation programs, Art Attack meeting, Lunch with Mr. Larsen, 
2nd grade field trip to Arbor Day Farm, TS Bank/Cardinal Branch opening, and our annual 
Homecoming parade.  October has our students looking forward to our first Accelerated 
Reader Cardinal Cart, Scholastic Book Fair and the change in seasons that we as Iowans 

have grown to appreciate ☺. 

Thanks also to those of you that helped support our Accelerated Reading Cardinal Cart through the QSP 
magazine fundraiser.  As our students are reading more and more each year, it presents a challenge to fund 
the purchases necessary to keep our Cardinal Cart fully stocked.  We appreciate your assistance! 

Just another reminder regarding Elementary Drive and parking along the fire lane.  If you are going into the 
building for ANY length of time before 8:30 a.m. or after 3:00 p.m., please pull into a parking stall or park your 
vehicle down towards the east end of the building.  Also, please pull over to the side of Elementary Drive 
when dropping off and picking up students.  Remember, Elementary Drive is ONE WAY between 8:00—9:00 
a.m. and 3:00—4:00 p.m.  Thanks for your assistance in these matters and for helping us keep kids safe.  
NOTE—students are not allowed in the building prior to 8:00 a.m.! 

Feel free to stop in and say hello anytime, or if you have concerns, please call or email: [487-3422 or tlar-
sen@treynorcardinals.org] 

Thanks for all of your educational support! 

 
 
Mr. Larsen 

FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

October 3  Kindergarten Doughnuts for Dads @ 8:30 a.m. 
October 5  No School/Teacher Inservice 
October 10  Elementary Art Attack @ 3:30 p.m. 
   School Board Meeting @ 6:30 
October 11  3rd Grade to Botna Bend Park Field Trip 
October 12  Picture Retakes 
   Fall Harvest Parties @ 2:15 p.m. 
October 22—25  Scholastic Book Fair Week/Red Ribbon Week 
October 22 & 25  2:00 Early Dismissal  
   Parent-Teacher Conferences 4:00—8:00 
October 24  Elementary Art Attack @ 3:30 p.m. 
October 26  No School 
October 31  1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal/Teacher Inservice 

ELEMENTARY VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 

NEEDED: 

Volunteer or volunteers to assist with serving lunch at the elementary school.  Hours would be 
from 10:45 to 12:30 each day. 

If interested, please call Jnelle, 712-487-3804. 



NOTES FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL …. 

 MRS. BERENS 

October 5 No School—Teacher Inservice 
October 19 2:00 Dismissal—End of 1st Quarter 
October 22 Start of 2nd Quarter 
October 22 & 25 2:00 Dismissal—Parent-Teacher  
    Conferences 4-8:00 
October 26 No School  

 
We are off to a busy start this year!  We’ve already celebrated homecoming and reached 
the midterm point of the 1st quarter. As a reminder, the students receive a copy of their 
midterm report cards at school and midterm progress reports are mailed home to parents. 

I’m sure that you are all aware, but just in case you had not heard yet, I am no longer the 
MS/HS principal.  The district has hired a third administrator so I am now the middle school principal and cur-
riculum director.  I love being able to stay on one end of the building and focus my attention on the middle 
school needs.  Please feel free to call or stop by my office with any questions.   

As students get into the full swing of school, I wanted to pass along key points from an article that I have 
read.  Please continue to encourage good study habits and responsibility with your children  
 
Good Study Habits Begin at Home,  OneToughJob.org 

Homework is a good thing 

At times, it can seem like your child’s homework is endless and with all those other things to get done, help-
ing your child complete this homework can seem like an impossible task. However, completing homework is 
an important part of your child’s education; it not only helps children practice what they are learning in the 
classroom, but it also encourages self-discipline and a sense of responsibility.  

How you can help your child 

• Take an interest in your child's homework.   The American Academy of Pediatrics issued a statement 
regarding a child’s increased success in school when parents take an active interest in homework. Your inter-
est sends the message that not only is education important to you, but also that your child’s activities in gen-
eral are important to you, and you are there to support your child. 

• How much is too much?   According to the U.S. Department of Education, children in first through third 
grade should not have more than about 20 minutes of homework each school day. The recommendation for 
children in fourth through sixth grades is about 20 to 40 minutes a school day, and for children in seventh 
through ninth grades the recommendation is up to 2 hours per school day. These are just recommendations 
and the amount of homework your child will have may vary greatly depending on the school and your child’s 
teacher(s). The best way to know how much homework to expect is to speak with your child’s teacher. 

• Get to know your child's teacher.   Attend parent-teacher conferences and ask the teacher about the 
homework policy and what your role should be in helping with your child’s homework as this may vary from 
teacher to teacher. Building this relationship with the teacher initially will be helpful if you have any questions 
or concerns throughout the school year about your child’s homework situation. 

• Schedule in homework time.   Although it can be difficult with your own and your child’s busy sched-
ules, make sure homework time is part of your child’s daily routine. Try and find a regular study time each 
day that works the best for your child. By doing this, you are modeling good time management as well as 
sending the message that education is important. 

• Find a homework-friendly area at home.   This may differ depending on the age of your child or what 
type of homework he is doing. Ideally, this should be a relatively quiet place with plenty of light. In addition, 
help your child gather the necessary tools to complete his homework before he begins. 
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Parent-Teacher 

Conferences 

October 22 & 25 

4:00—8:00 p.m.! 
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MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL NOTES CONT’D. 

• Be available.   How much you help your child with homework will depend on your child’s age, her teacher, 
and the assignment. You do not need to hover over your child as she completes her homework and this may 
even be a distraction for some children; however, assuring her that you are there if she needs you will let her 
know that you are there to support her. 
•     Encourage learning.   Even when your child has free time, he can learn from his activities. Reading for 
pleasure, participating in an after school activity, visiting a museum, helping you with cooking or errands, or 
even watching an educational program on television are all things that help your child to learn outside the 
classroom and develop hobbies and interests. 
 
 
Mrs. Berens, Principal      

INCREASED SANCTIONS FOR ILLEGAL BUS PASSING 

A new rule took effect in Iowa in August that increases the administrative driving 
privilege sanctions for illegally passing a stopped bus. 
 
The rule was approved by the Iowa Transportation Commission, and the director 
of the Iowa Department of Transportation adopted the emergency administrative 
rule that is in keeping with the provisions of legislation signed into law earlier this 
year by Gov. Terry Branstad. 
 
The Keep Aware Driving—Youth Need School Safety Act (commonly known as 
Kadyn’s Law) signed by Branstad increased the criminal penalties for passing a 
stopped school bus, and it directed the Iowa Department of Transportation to en-
act rules that make illegally passing a stopped school bus a serious moving violation that triggers increasing 
periods of suspension for first, second and subsequent offenses. 
 
Passed unanimously in the Iowa House and Senate, the law is aimed at preventing other tragic deaths and 
serious injuries to Iowa’s school children while boarding and unloading from a school bus.  On May 10, 2011, 
Kadyn Halverson, age 7, of Northwood, was struck by a pickup while trying to cross the road to board a school 
bus. 
 
The new rule that took effect in August provides that a person’s driving privileges in the state will be suspended 
30 days for a first conviction, 90 days for a second conviction and 180 days for a third or subsequent convic-
tion.  This is in addition to the already existing fines and penalties. 
 
According to the recently released Second Annual School Bus Illegal Passing Driver Survey sponsored by the 
National Association of State Directors of Public Transportation, there has been a marked increase in the num-
ber of motorists who blow past the school bus arm and flashing red lights. 
 
“We hope that these increased penalties and sanctions will make drivers think twice before foolishly choosing 
to pass a stopped school bus,” said Kim Snook, director of the Iowa Department of Transportation’s Office of 
Driver Services.  “More than thinking about their own penalty, however, we hope they will remember and rec-
ognize that passing a stopped school bus threatens the life of a child.  The few seconds gained is not worth 
risking a child’s life.” 
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Upcoming Events in October  
 
October 5  No School for Teacher In-Service 
October 12  Picture Retakes 
October 19  End of First Quarter—2:00 p.m.  Dismissal 
October 22  Begin Second Quarter 
   2:00 p.m. Early Dismissal 
   Parent—Teacher Conferences 4:00—8:00 p.m. 
October 25  2:00 p.m. Early Dismissal 
   Parent—Teacher Conferences 4:00—8:00 p.m. 
October 26  No School 
October 31  1:00 p.m. Early Dismissal for Teacher In-Service 
 
Welcome to Treynor High School  
 
As the principal, I welcome all to Treynor High School.  As a father and former high school teacher, I know and 
appreciate the value of a good education.  A good education begins when a child’s school experience is a posi-
tive one.  At Treynor High School, we strive to provide a positive experience.  The enjoyment of learning is a 
top priority at Treynor.  I pledge myself to providing a rewarding, positive and successful school year for all chil-
dren attending Treynor.  I want your child to realize that learning is a natural process and that the key to a 
happy and productive life is found in a successful education.  At Treynor High School, we believe and practice 
our motto:  “Excellence is Expected and Excellence is Achieved”. 
 
Vision of Education  
 
My vision as a principal is:  motivated students collaboratively work through tasks; gathering information, ana-
lyzing, evaluating and discovering multiple solutions to a problem.  Students will be active participants im-
mersed in their learning.   The role of the teacher evolves from a dispenser of information to a lead learner who 
passionately facilitates the learning.  When collaborative PLC teams (Professional Learning Communities) of 
teachers and administrators both facilitate and share responsibility associated with creating action steps fo-
cused on student tasks and evaluated so teachers can differentiate their daily and weekly instruction.  Then, 
students and teachers alike will be motivated to learn as they collaboratively solve real world problems. 

NOTES FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 

 MR. NAVARA 

“THE NIFTY FIFTIES” - NOVEMBER 2 & 3 

 
Take an exciting trip back in time with the Treynor Music Department.  Our destination:  
The Nifty Fifties on November 2 and 3, 2012.  Shows will be Friday night at 7:30, Satur-
day afternoon at 3:30 and Saturday night at 7:30.  Join the gang to see if Gracie can 
organize the Sock Hop in time and if everything will go according to plan!  More infor-
mation will be available at a later date . 
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    SunSunSunSun    MonMonMonMon    TueTueTueTue    WedWedWedWed    ThuThuThuThu    FriFriFriFri    SatSatSatSat    

 1 
Cross Country 
@ Woodbine 
5:00 

JV Football @ 
Riverside 6:00 
 

2  
JH FB @ Un-
derwood 4:15; 
JH VB @ Riv-
erside 4:15; 
9th/JV/Var VB 
@ Riverside 
6:00/7:30 

3 
Kindergarten 
Doughnuts 
for Dad @ 
8:30 a.m. 

4  
Cross Country 
@ Atlantic  
4:00 

JV VB @ Tri-
Center 5:00 

5 
NO SCHOOL 

INSERVICE 

 

Varsity Football  
Nodaway Valley 
Here 7:00 

6 
Marching Band 
Contest @ Glen-
wood 

JV Volleyball @  
CB Abraham Lin-
coln 

7 
 

8  
WIC Cross 
Country @ Mis-
souri Valley 4:00 

WIC Volleyball 
Here  

JV FB Griswold 
Here 6:00 
 

9  
JH Football 
AHST Here 
4:15 

 

WIC Volleyball  

10 
Elementary 
Art Attack @ 
3:30 p.m. 

 

School Board 
Meeting 6:30 

11  
3rd Grad to 
Botna Bend 
WIC Volley-
ball 
9th Football 
Griswold 
Here 6:00 

12 
Picture Retakes 

Elem. Fall Har-
vest Parties @ 
2:15 

Varsity Football 
Missouri Valley 
Here 7:00 

13 
Marching Band 
Contest @ Lewis 
Central 

14 
 

15  
JV Football @ 
Tri-Center 6:00 

16  
 

  

 

17 
 

18  
Cross Country 
District @ At-
lantic 3:30 

19 
2:00 Dismissal 

End of 1st Quar-
ter   
Varsity Football 
@ Panorama 7:00 

20 
All State Auditions 
@ Harlan 

21 
 

Red Ribbon 

Week 

Scholastic 

Book Fair 

Week 

22 
Early Dis-
missal @ 2:00 

Parent-Teacher 
Conferences 

4:00—8:00  

23 
 

24   
Elementary 
Art Attack @ 
3:30 p.m. 

Football 

Playoff 

25 
Early Dis-
missal @ 2:00 

Parent-Teacher 

Conferences 

4:00—8:00 

26  
No School 

27  
JH Honor Band 
Auditions @ 
Clarinda  

28  
 

 

 

 

29  
 

Football 

Playoff 

30  31 Early 
 Dismissal 
@ 1:00 

Inservice 
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Happy H
alloween

!
Happy H

alloween
!

Happy H
alloween

!
Happy H

alloween
!    



SunSunSunSun    MonMonMonMon    TueTueTueTue    WedWedWedWed    ThuThuThuThu    FriFriFriFri    SatSatSatSat    

    1 2 
Musical 

7:30 in Audito-
rium 

 

Football Playoff 

3  
Musical  

3:30  & 7:30 in 
Auditorium 

4 

 

5  
Girls Basketball 
Practice Begins 

JH Boys BB @ 
AHST 4:15 

6   
3rd Grade 
Cognitive 
Aptitude 
Testing 

7 
 

8  
Boys JH BB 
Missouri Valley 
Here 4:15 

 

State Volleyball 

9 
SWIBA JH  

Festival 

 

State Volleyball 

10   
 
State Volleyball 
 
Football Playoff 

11 
 

12 
Boys BB & 
Wrestling Prac-
tices Begin 

Boys JH BB @ 
Riverside 4:15 

School Board 
Meeting 6:30 

13  
Financial Aid 
Meeting @ 
7:00 in HS 
Auditorium 

14  
Elementary Art 
Attack @ 3:30 
p.m. 

15 
Boys JH BB 
Audubon Here 
4:15 

All State Festi-
val in Ames 

16   
All State Festival 
in Ames 

 

State Football 

17 
All State Festi-
val in Ames 

18 
 

19  
Boys JH BB @ 
Griswold 4:15 

20  
Progress  

Reports Sent 
Home 

21   
NO SCHOOL 

TEACHER 

INSERVICE 

22  
 

23 
Thanksgiving 

Vacation 

24  
 

25  
 

 

 

26  
G & B 9th BB 
@ ISD 

6:00/7:30 

 27 
 

28 
Elementary Art 
Attack @ 3:30  

 

29 
 

30 
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Happy T
hanksgi

ving!   
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Happy T
hanksgi
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Treynor Community School does not 
discriminate in its’ policies or programs 
on the basis of race, color, creed, relig-
ion, age, sex, handicap, national origin, 
marital status or ancestry.   Treynor 
Schools supports Affirmative Action and 
Equal Opportunity Employment. 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynor.k12.ia.us 

Treynor Community 

School 

POSTAL CUSTOMERPOSTAL CUSTOMERPOSTAL CUSTOMERPOSTAL CUSTOMER    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


